WHAT ARE MY

To know what was reported

To request referrals and services
To obtain a copy of your records
To appeal a substantiated decision
To obtain an attorney

To refuse to talk to Child and Family
Services

You can contact an attorney at anytimé. _ CHILD N D W\W\\ﬂu{ﬂ\ﬂf\n

However, a safety assessment is not a A PARENT'S GUIDE T0 ASSESSIV\ENTS OF
criminal investigation. If court intervention is ]
needed, the court will notify you of the steps ': ABUSE, NEGLECT, OR ABANDONMENT

to obtain an attorney.
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WHAT IS THE PROCESS?

A social worker will conduct an assessment t
ensure your child is safe. This includes making
home visits, conducting interviews, and
gathering information to make a safety
decision.

Child interviews occur at the school, daycare,
hospital, police station, Health and Welfare, a
child advocacy center, or at home.

The social worker will speak to people who
have first-hand knowledge of your family such
as friends, neighbaors, teachers, counselors,
doctors, and relatives.

After the social worker completes the safety
assessment, you will be contacted about the
results and will have the opportunity to discuss
any questions you have.

If abuse or neglect occurred, you could be
placed on the Idaho Child Abuse and Neglect
Registry for a substantiated incident. You have
the right to appeal the decision within 28 days
as well as receive a copy of your records. You
can request a copy of your records at http://
publicrecordsrequest.dhw.idaho.gov/ or by
contacting your local office.

WHY IS THIS HAPPENING?

are has been a report of potential abuse,
neglect, or abandonment of a child. Idaho law
requires anyone who believes a child is being
abused, neglected, or abandoned to report it
within 24 hours. The identity of the person who
made the report is confidential, but you have a
right to know what was reported.

WILL MY CHILD BE REMOVED?

Children are only removed in the most serious
situations. Social workers cannot remove
children. In order for children to be removed
from their home, a police officer must declare
children to be in imminent danger, or a judge
can sign an order to remove children.

If this happens, a civil, not criminal, court
process begins with the primary goal of
reunifying children with their parents.

We believe children should be with their
parents. If abuse or neglect has happened, the

~ial worker will help your family make a plan
. Keep everyone safe.

DO | HAVE TO TALK TO THE SOCIAL
WORKER?

No. You can refuse entry into your home and
access to your children. But if the safety of
your children cannot be determined, the
social worker may request assistance from the
police or seek a court order.

You are encouraged to voluntarily talk with
the social worker to help understand what led
to the referral and to tell your side of the
story.

The goal is to resolve these matters as soon as
possible and minimize involvement with your
family.

CAN THE SOCIAL WORKER TALK TO
MY CHILD?

Yes. The social worker is required to see and
speak to all children who live in your home,
including children in shared custody
situations. The social worker is required to
contact you immediately, or as soon as
possible, after interviewing your children.




